
 

  

 

 

 
 
Breaking Developments In Environmental Law 

The first of a series of measures intended to address climate change in Washington passed the 
legislature and will be sent to Governor Christine Gregoire for signature. The bill, SB 6309, 
would require all new passenger cars, light duty trucks and medium duty passenger vehicles sold 
in Washington to have a label disclosing comparative greenhouse emissions. The labeling 
requirement would take effect beginning with the model year 2010 vehicles.  

The measure requires that the label contain “quantitative and graphical information presented in 
a continuous, easy-to-read scale” comparing the particular vehicle’s greenhouse gas emissions 
with those of the average projected greenhouse gas emissions from all light duty trucks, 
passenger cars and medium duty passenger vehicles of the same model year, plus a rating for the 
greenhouse gas emissions for the vehicle of the same model year with the lowest emissions. 

The Washington measure is similar to legislation adopted by California in 2005 and, in fact, 
provides that a label complying with California’s labeling requirements is sufficient. The 
California label, shown below, is scheduled to be placed on new vehicles in that state beginning 
October 1, 2008.  

 

In addition to the vehicle emissions labeling, the Washington legislature also has adopted a 
comprehensive climate change bill, HB 2815, that provides for participation in a regional 
market-based cap and trade program, reporting greenhouse gas emissions, development of 
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statewide goals for reducing vehicle miles traveled, and establishing an initiative to increase the 
number of clean energy sector jobs in the state. The legislature also is considering a measure that 
provides for the Department of Ecology to make recommendations for specific climate change 
research, preparation and adaptation along with creating an office of state climatologist at the 
University of Washington to provide information for drought preparedness and extreme weather 
conditions. A fourth pending climate change measure would address incorporating mitigation 
and adaptation to climate change into Growth Management Act considerations. 

 

For more information, please contact the Environmental Law Practice Group at Lane Powell:   

206.223.7000 Seattle 
503.778.2100 Portland 
environs@lanepowell.com 
www.lanepowell.com  

We provide Environs as a service to our clients, colleagues and friends. It is intended to be a 
source of general information, not an opinion or legal advice on any specific situation, and does 
not create an attorney-client relationship with our readers. If you would like more information 
regarding whether we may assist you in any particular matter, please contact one of our lawyers, 
using care not to provide us any confidential information until we have notified you in writing 
that there are no conflicts of interest and that we have agreed to represent you on the specific 
matter that is the subject of your inquiry. 
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